# NEWSLETTER 31 – 18<sup>th</sup> May 2012

Dear Parents, Pupils & Governors,

<u>Science Investigations</u> – Children in Mrs Greygoose's class have been investigating forces in their science work this week. They designed and evaluated tests to see whether large of small cylinders roll the furthest. Not all the baked bean cans survived the experiment!

<u>Greek Drama</u> – Year 3 and 4 have been exploring the time of the Ancient Greeks through drama – they explored the mystery of a box found buried on a Greek farm. There were able to look back in time and talk to a Grecian lady whose house was being attacked by the Spartans!

<u>Girls Football</u> – Our girls football team took part in the area finals on Wednesday, they all played very well against some experienced teams and we were very proud of them. Thank you to parents for transport and support.

<u>New Reception</u> – Parents of children starting school in September have been sent their letter giving details of induction arrangements.

<u>Budgens Poster Competition</u> – Mrs Furlow's and Mrs Greygoose's classes have won the Budgens Jubilee Poster competition and have won some money to buy some exciting resources—Congratulations! Look out for the posters during Jubilee week in the Budgens store.

<u>School Dinner Menu</u> – The summer school dinner menu has been sent home with your child. The new menus are effective from Monday 21st May and will be available to view on the school website.

<u>Jubilee Flower Festival</u> – On Sat 2<sup>nd</sup> & Sun 3<sup>rd</sup> June St Laurence Church are holding a flower festival from 11am to 6pm, please look out for the display created by our Reception children.

<u>Reminders</u> – Year 4 Bread trip to Budgen's Bakery – Monday 21<sup>st</sup> May Mrs Walsh's class Pirate Maths day – Friday 25<sup>th</sup> May Year 1 and 2 Victorian Seaside Day – Tuesday 29<sup>th</sup> May

<u>Book of the Week</u> - Mrs Walsh's class have been reading 'The Lighthouse Keeper's Breakfast' by Ronda and David Armitage. The Grinlings are the 'very special guests' at the lighthouse's 200th birthday party. Dressed as pirates, they look forward to lots of swashbuckling fun. But when they take to the high seas, they have far more pirate adventures than they could ever have imagined!

#### Mr A Simms

# BSA Newsletter -Friday 18th May 2012

### Peel 2 Save Cards

There are still a few of these left and I am able to get more so anyone that hasn't ordered still can so give me a shout if you want one and I'll get it sent to you.

#### Right Royal Bounce

Sponsor forms were out last week. Please get as much sponsorship as possible and you can then send it in either on the day or as soon after as possible.

# Clothing Collection - 18th & 19th June 2012

So then here it comes again time for a clearout before the summer holidays get here.....please bag up (in any bags you have) your old clothes, towels, shoes, belts, curtains and anything else that falls into the brackets above. This raises lots of money for school and is a great way to have a clearout. If you haven't got bags or want them collected from home can you give us as much notice as possible then we can help you out with that. Also this doesn't just have to be from your household, if you have friends or family that are willing to donate to us then this would be fantastic - it all adds up....

### Coming soon

Flower Arrangement Evening - 18<sup>th</sup> June 2012 forms in bookbags today!!!
Olympic Disco - 29<sup>th</sup> June 2012
Tombola Donation Day - 29<sup>th</sup> June 2012
Summer Fayre - July 2012

## **BSA Meeting**

Summer Fayre Meeting, Monday 21<sup>st</sup> May at 8pm in 'The Frog'. The next meeting will be on Tuesday 19<sup>th</sup> June at 7.30pm in the Staff Room at School (opposite the ICT suite).

Sam Green 0789 997 1943 or 01789 774533 (samgreen389@gmail.com)
Annie Perkins 07816 877259
Jo Colwell 07813 306641
Vicki Johnston 07708 267741

The BSA Committee x